
SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS
AUSTRALIAN INSTITUTE OF CRIMINOLOGY

Question No. 30

Senator Ryan asked the following question at the hearing on 22 February 2011:

Does/Has the AIC collected data on the efficacy of the Safer Suburbs program or the National
Community Crime Prevention Program?

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows:

The AIC was contracted in 2007 to undertake a review of the previous Government’s National
Community Crime Prevention Program (NCCPP). It reported to the Attorney-General’s
Department on the review in December 2007.

The AIC was commissioned in 2008 to undertake a review of the CCTV component of the Safer
Suburbs Program. A resource manual, Considerations for establishing a public space CCTV
network, was released as part of the AIC Research in Practice series (No. 8) on 18 December 2009,
and a report was provided to the Attorney-General’s Department in May 2010.


